

Newsletter



To develop a curiosity about our world and enable our children to contribute positively now and in the future.

Corsehill Primary School

September 2025

This month in our school...

Welcome to our September newsletter! It's been a busy and exciting start to the term, and I'm delighted to share some of the fantastic learning and achievements from across our school.

Attendance - As a school we monitor attendance every 4 weeks. Good attendance has one of the biggest impacts on your little ones attainment in school. We will be increasing our communication with families about our attendance in order to try and promote high levels of attendance across all classes.

<u>P7 House Captains</u> - I would like to congratulate our Primary 7 pupils who put themselves forward for House Captain this session. Our children across the four houses listened to each candidate speak before voting and electing their captains for this session. The House Captains will be having a very active leadership role this session on Monday assemblies, and I am already very impressed at what they have done so far.

<u>Meet the Teacher</u> - It was lovely to welcome so many of our Families and Carers to meet their child's new teacher this session. Thank you very much for your lovely comments about the positive changes you have seen already in the learning environments across the school - we look forward to developing these even further throughout the session.

<u>Area Inclusion Worker</u> - I am delighted to announce that after a successful round of interviews we have been able to appoint our vacant Area Inclusion Worker post. Mrs Andrea Salmon was the preferred candidate at interview and I am very excited to welcome her back into this role in the coming weeks.

<u>Tays from home</u> - we kindly ask that children do not bring in toys from home to school. These are leading to disagreements between children and we cannot be held responsible for any accidental damage. The Parent Council kindly funded and provided new playground games which are in the playground each day.

<u>Play fighting</u> - as a school we have a rule that children should not play fight in the playground as this leads to problems. We ask that you reinforce this message with your child at home.

<u>School Improvement Plan</u> - This year, we are focusing on three key priorities to support our children's learning and achievement:

- Numeracy strengthening skills in mental maths, problem-solving, and number talks.
- Writing improving spelling, grammar, handwriting, and writing confidence through a refreshed framework.
- Planning, Assessment & Moderation ensuring consistent, highquality teaching and learning across all stages.

Together, these priorities will help us raise attainment, build pupil confidence, and create exciting learning opportunities for all.

Class Spotlight

Each month, we celebrate some of our shining stars! This highlights a class who have gone above and beyond—whether through kindness, creativity, hard work, or leadership. Let's cheer them on and be inspired by their example!

This month we are celebrating our fantastic Primary 3 class!

They have shown great enthusiasm in their learning, especially with 'Flat Stanley'.

In their well being lessons they are exploring, the orange cog represents Triggers. This cog helps them to identify the events, situations or experiences that set off a particular feeling and how they can manage that successfully.

Primary 3 with Miss McNeillie...



Dates for your Diary...

- 4th October Tempest photos
- 13th 17th October School October Holiday
- 20th October School starts back
- 20th October Fire Service Talk at Assembly
- 27th October M+M Productions (Sleeping Beauty)
- 31st October Halloween Disco (during school time)
- 4th November Parent's Night 3-6pm (appointments to follow)
- 6th November Parent's Night 3-6pm (appointments to follow)

